Tentative Agreement
Between the
Poway Unified School District and Poway Federation of Teachers
2022-2023

The Poway Federation of Teachers (PFT) and the Poway Unified School District (PUSD) have
tentatively agreed to the following:

1. A 5% ongoing salary increase, effective July 1, 2022, will be applied to all PFT teacher
salary schedules including the Adult Ed, ROP, CTE, Preschool, Resource Nurse, and
Speech and Language Pathologist salary schedules.

2. The final version of the Governor’s state budget will be adopted in June of 2022 and
PUSD enrollment numbers for 2022-23 will be known in September of 2022. Therefore,
the parties agree to meet and confer beginning in September of 2022 to determine
whether other bargaining priorities will be negotiated by the Interest Based Problem
Solving (IBPS) team for the 2022-23 school year.

For the Federation For the District
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